
Good Evening Deer Lake Members,

Enclosed in this email is the U.S. Forest Service Prescribed Burn packet that
was distributed to the public at last Thursdays Community Meeting regarding
the prescribed burn around Deer Lake. It is being provided for your information
and awareness.

Further, the prescribed burn was scheduled to start tomorrow, Wednesday,
February 15, 2020. However the DLA Board received the following email from
Mr. Patrick Petracca, District Ranger at the Cuba Ranger District Office
informing us of a delay due to the current storm. See below.
 

Good Morning,

Due to recent heavy snows, the Deer Lake pile burn on the Cuba Ranger
District of the Santa Fe National Forest has been postponed.  Next likely target

date for ignitions is Tuesday, February 21st, 2023.

While snow is necessary for successful burning of debris piles, too much snow
creates dangerous working conditions for our staff.  The current storm has
brought another 12 inches with more to come in the next 48 hours.  This will
create waist-depth snow around the piles creating unacceptable risk of unsafe
footing and employee exhaustion.  The added snow on top of the piles will also
reduce the effectiveness of the burn.

We will keep everyone apprised of a new ignition plan as conditions change in
the burn unit.

Feel free to reach back to me with any questions.

Have a safe day.
Patrick

The DLA Board will continue to share information with the association members
as we receive it. If there are any questions related to this information feel free to
contact the board or the Cuba District Office directly. Mr. Petracca's telephone
number is 575-289-3264 and his email is patrick.petracca@usda.gov.

Thank You,
Krystal Rodriguez
Secretary/Treasurer
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